A new year often brings resolutions, efforts to be better and do better, and optimism that this year will be our best one yet.  In Washington, this new year also welcomes a new, and very different, Congress.  There are many resolutions and promises, and I believe most of the American public is hoping Congress can work in a bipartisan manner to improve the economy and get job growth “back on track”.

There is much talk in Congress about “investing in jobs” and cutting spending, but many different approaches to what that means and how those goals might be accomplished.  Taking steps towards those goals perhaps requires taking a step back and trying to identify some common ground on which substantially all Americans (and thus, both parties) might be in agreement.
There is an old saying that if a person is hungry and you give them a meal, you feed them for a day, but teach them to fish and you feed them for life.  I think the modern day equivalent of this saying is that if you buy them a meal, you feed them for a day, but if you give them an education, you feed them for life.  Except, I think, that this updated version understates the value of an education and, in particular, the investment value to the federal (and state) government.
A long time ago, I was a high school senior with good grades and was admitted a very good, but expensive, college.  My Dad had recently lost his job, and my Mom was working in a job that paid little more than minimum wage; I was working nights and weekends as a dishwasher in a restaurant.  Fortunately, federal grant, loan, and college work-study programs enabled me to go to college and earn a degree.  I would estimate the total cost to, or rather, investment by, the US taxpayer had a totaled (reflecting loan subsidies, grant cost, etc.) about $10,000.

While we will never know how much I would have earned if I never went to college, I think it is safe to say that the incremental federal taxes I have paid since then are well in excess of $100,000.  I don’t think I am alone among college graduates in that regard.  The federal taxpayer gets an incredible return on dollars invested in higher education.  In my case, and many others coming from lower and middle income families, the return is well in excess of 1000%.  I believe the State of Illinois conducted a study, which was published and discussed in the Wall Street Journal almost 10 years ago, in which they determined that, on average, every dollar invested in the state grant program ultimately yielded more than $10 in additional state tax revenues (If one of my readers can find and forward that study, I would be happy to post it here).
So, coming back to the subject of government spending and investing in jobs, any discussion of funding for Pell grants and other aid programs should fall under the category of “investing in jobs”, not spending.  I am not aware of any program funded by government that can claim a return to the taxpayer of over 1000%.  There should be no higher priority for investing in jobs than ensuring that all deserving students can attend college to prepare themselves for the jobs of the 21st century.
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